Connecticut Association of Diversity and Equity Professionals (d/b/a CTAAAP)

P.O. Box 260412, Hartford, CT 06126

Thursday March 15, 2012 Membership Meeting

Division of Criminal Justice
Rocky Hill CT, 06067
9:00 am – 12:00 pm

Meeting Minutes

Elected/Present:  Debi Freund (DCF), Pat Alston (DCJ), James R. Reed (DMHAS), Leah Glende (DHE)

Elected/Absent: Astread Ferron-Poole (DSS), Nicholas D'Agostino (DCF), Len Erazmus (DSS), Amanda Anduaga-Roberson (DPH) and Eric Smith (DMHAS)
Members Present:  ?Sign in Sheet?
TOPIC: Financial Report
No financial report – Len was not in attendance
TOPIC: Scholarship Committee
· Scholarship Committee – March 16, 2012 is the deadline for CADEP to receive scholarship applications.  You can get applications from Pat.   Thus far, 3 individuals have applied.  One scholarship will be awarded this year.  

· Pat sold tickets to raffle an Easter Basket – made $87.00 from raffle sales.  Cheryl Cyr from Asnuntuck Community College won the raffle.

· Pat is participating in a Mary Kay Scholarship.  You are encouraged to vote for her makeover.  Winners will receive a $5,000 scholarship (which will go to CADEP) and participants can vote as much as they like.  Pat will send the email link for participants to vote.

· Pat also mentioned a Multicultural Bazaar at Capital Community College- no date set yet but in May maybe the first Thursday.  There will be 15 vendors - $100 each per table.

· On Thursday, May 1st, Capital Community College will have a fair of diversity vendors (15 in all). They are being charged $100 for the use of a table.
TOPIC: Marketing Committee
· The CADEP luncheon will take place on April 5th at Joey Garlic’s, from 1 to 4:00 p.m.

TOPIC: Legislation
· It is proposed that CHRO merge with Protection and Advocacy.  No one got prior warning or notice about this proposal. Stay tuned regarding this proposal.  Other merger proposals include DAS with PN; UCONN with UCHC; Teacher’s Retirement with Comptroller’s.  Moving forward, the executive director of CHRO would be appointed by the Governor.  
TOPIC: CHRO Updates
· There is a new contingent of commissioners (3 men and 6 women) Cheryl Clark, Comm. May, Edith Pestana, Dawn Niles, Mr. Grove from West Hartford Police Department, and Patricia Wrice from Hartford Fuel.
· Marcia Bonitto, Cordula, Rita Kelley and Doris Johnson spoke at the CHRO hearing. Jim O’Neil and Bob Brothers were there and a brand new commissioner was there (from Haddam- Comm. May) and Comm. Pestana came in during hearing.  The hearing was over very quickly in approx.20 minutes.  Because it was the first day of session and also parking was difficult Comm. Cheryl Clark got there as the session was ending.  
· The next steps are; the proposal to go to the AG’s office to see if they can live with it, then it will go to the Office of Legislative Review, they may go into detail with it, they may throw it back or they may rubber stamp their approval or have another agency rewrite them. 
· Three (3) HRO referees have been appointed by the Governor.  They will be responsible for backlog. There are 120 total and each referee will be assigned 40 each.  Needless to say, they are overwhelmed with work.  The referees are from the City of Stamford, the Governor’s Office, the daughter of a former attorney general.  They are being asked not to judge entirely on the case but to act more as independent judges. Believe the referees are Latino, Black and White.  They will also have to do a judicial review.
TOPIC: MAC
· Claudia Helfgott spoke on behalf of MAC.  The organization met with OPM, and DAS Commissioner DeFronzo (Pamela Libby and Martin Anderson were also present).  
· MAC pointed out that there have been no increases for managers since 2008 and there are no proposed increases any time soon.  Managers have been reduced from 2,157 as of 12/31/2007 to 1,654 as of 12/28/11, an overall 23% reduction.  
· Salary compression is a concern as is succession planning.  
· There are no perks to becoming a manager; people are on call 24/7 and there is no flex time offered.  
· A position paper was prepared and given to Commissioner DeFronzo to meet with Lt. Gov. Wyman. This should be discussed in the next few weeks.  DeFronzo has been open.  Some of the issues to be discussed are tuition reimbursement, conference funds, mandatory continuing education for licensing, freezing of longevity for temporary and permanent managers, flextime, telecommuting.
TOPIC: Statewide Updates
· Core E-recruitment – online people can apply – captures race/sex information –manager’s put justification into systems. This captures the number of applicants, applicant’s not qualified and justifications for the Goals Analysis Section.
· DSNAP -98% of the emergency funds that were released are African American (of the ones let go from state service).  Because of this, one union was getting behind potential litigation.

· There is currently a Director of Culture and Tourism posting MP65 (no exam, only experience and training requirements) with the Department of Economic and Community Development.

TOPIC: Presenter
· Nancy Lieffort from the Connecticut State Library spoke to the group about Women’s History.  www.cwhf.org  Mary Hall (1882) was one of CT’s first female politicians.  Mary could not vote and she was considered a lawyer. A major case, she received the backing of men and women of prominent standing. The Hartford Bar Association also supported her.  She founded the Good Will Club of Hartford for Young Boys (for newsies and paperboys) so that these boys could get an education. 
· They started their own newspaper called “The Goodwill Star.”  Mary died in 1927 and left all of her property to the Club.  She was a board member of the State Board of Charities. Her case was used in AZ in 1914 and cited as the basis for deciding if it would be okay for females to hold office of State Librarian, even though they could not vote.  In 1931, librarians type out all of the women state senators – 5 women legislators who were voted in in 1921 (1 was a reverend, 2 were married and 2 were single).  In 1920, women got the right to vote.

· Talon’s Manufacturing Grips, The Kelman’s Group in 1939 – a women patented a grip but was not inducted into the CT Hall of Fame.  She gave a speech to a group of women engineers, was considered tough and took a lot of guff during WWI. She enabled about 40 women to work from home.  She got flak from the state government for farming out the work to different homes. The feds were paying for this.  At the end of the war, she received lots of praise. She did not support that government wanted to collect taxes from people, such as Social Security.
